
AUTOMOBILE DIVISION
American Honda Motor Co., Inc.

1919 Torrance Blvd., - P.O. Box 2215
Torrance, CA 90509-9870

JZ3FOR DEALER USE ONLY: REFERENCE SVC BULLETIN #16-033
NOTICE: If this is a leased vehicle, please forward this notice to the lessee.

May 2017

RE: 2004-2007 Accord
NHTSA Recall 16V-178

Dear JOHN Q SAMPLE:

What is the reason for this notice?

Our records indicate that a SAFETY RECALL has not been completed on this vehicle; refer to the
address card for the affected VIN. Certain 2004–07 model year Accord vehicles fail to conform to the
requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard No. 208; Occupant Crash Protection. An
incorrect passenger frontal airbag module may have been installed in your vehicle. The incorrect airbag
module does not comply with airbag requirements that came into effect for the 2003 model year and
may increase the risk of injury in the event of a crash.

What will Honda do?

Call any authorized Honda dealer and make an appointment to have your vehicle�s passenger frontal
airbag module inspected and, if necessary, replaced at no cost to you. 

If your vehicle is currently under recall for the Takata passenger inflator, this repair will satisfy that recall
as well.

If you have questions

If you have any questions about this notice, or you need assistance locating a dealer, contact Honda
Automobile Customer Service at 1-888-234-2138. You may also find this information at 
www.Hondacars.com. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause you.

Sincerely,

American Honda Motor Co., Inc.
Honda Automobile Division

I M P O R T A N T

· Your vehicle is included in a safety recall and should have the recall
service done as soon as possible.

· Any authorized Honda dealer will perform the recall service at no charge
to you.

05
17

-0
2-

00
-0

00
00

01
-0

00
2-

00
00

00
3




